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Example: “The Whole 
of the Shire of 
Maroochy 42 / IPA / 1” 
(This example identifies 
the first IPA amendment 
of map 42 in the 
planning scheme for the 
Whole of the Shire of 
Maroochy). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
To contact us: 

PO Box 15031 City East 
QLD 4002 
(07) 3237 1279 
www.ipa.qld.gov.au  

The Integrated Planning Act 1997 (IPA) requires that copies of all amendments of planning schemes 
be forwarded to the Department of Local Government, Planning, Sport and Recreation (DLGPSR) 
after adoption by council.  This applies to transitional planning schemes as well as new schemes 
prepared under the IPA. 

Local governments and DLGPSR may still be dealing with rezonings which commenced prior to 30 
March 1998 under the Local Government (Planning and Environment) Act 1990 (P&E Act), and 
amendments to transitional planning schemes for the purpose of IPA.  A system has been devised to 
differentiate rezoning amendment maps from transitional planning scheme amendment maps 
forwarded to DLGPSR.  This system is— 

• the numbering system used to identify rezoning and similar amendments for P&E Act 
processed applications will remain the same as how they were dealt with under the 
superseded Local Government (Planning and Environment) Act 1997; and 

• copies of IPA-processed transitional planning scheme amendments sent to the Department 
should be numbered differently, by including “IPA” in the sequence; 

• Amendments to zoning maps under IPA (ie. Transitional schemes) are to include [Planning 
scheme name], [Scheme map base number]/ Amendment number; 

• The referencing system is to be used for notations on scheme maps that do not involve 
amendment to a scheme map so that the notation can be identified and retrieved for a future 
enquiry. 

The Department will be filing its copy of each amendment with the existing transitional planning 
scheme maps.  When a new scheme, prepared and adopted under the IPA is received, the present 
transitional planning scheme and all amendments will be archived. 

Local government’s are requested to identify their file reference numbers on all maps and 
amendments forwarded to the Department, so customers who may wish to inspect or purchase these 
items from council can identify them correctly. 

Please direct any questions and suggestions for improvements to Sustainable Planning Division-  

 E-mail:  planning@dlgpsr.qld.gov.au   
 Phone:  (07) 3237 1571  
 Fax:  (07) 3237 1812  

 

Disclaimer 
This publication has been compiled for your information. While DLGPSR believes this information will be of assistance to 
you, it is provided on the basis that you are responsible for making your own assessment of the topics discussed. DLGPSR 
expressly disclaims all liability (including but not limited to liability for negligence) for errors or omissions of any kind 
whatsoever or for any loss (including direct and indirect losses), damage or other consequence which may arise from your 
reliance on the material contained in this publication. This information is issued on the understanding that DLGPSR is not, 
through the issue of this information, giving any legal or other professional service. Readers are encouraged to seek 
independent advice if they have any concerns about the material contained in this publication. 
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